Long Term Ecological Monitoring Program

Strategy

Denali National Park and Preserve

I. INTRODUCTION

The global significance of Denali National Park was recognized with
its designation as a Biosphere Reserve in 1974. The park additions
and preserve, added by ANILCA (Alaska National Interest Lands
Conservation Act) in 1980, were included within the Biosphere
Reserve in 1982. The park is one of the few mandatory Class I
floor areas in Alaska under the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1977.

Denali is also one of three national parks in the subarctic that
contain an area that is not subject to consumptive use. This
older, pre-ANILCA core zone of protection, however, is now nested
within a gradient of consumptive human use formed by the creation
of surrounding layers of recent, less restrictive park and preserve
additions. This mix of pristine and more heavily utilized lands
presents important comparative research opportunities. It allows
natural processes and their relationships with human activities to
be analyzed more completely and efficiently. As a result, Denali
presents the option to develop techniques at a single subarctic
location which will be applicable for monitoring the major land use
designations that occur throughout the Alaska Field Area and the
distinct types of activities and potential biological changes that
are associated with each of them.

Increases in resource development and the growth of the tourism
industry have been dramatic over the last 10 years in Alaska. The
pristine area of Denali now has an estimated 600,000 visits
annually; a third of Alaska's out-of-state tourists visit the park.
Requisite development is occurring outside the park and some
development may occur on private lands, within the park, that
were/are former gold mining claims. A coal fired power plant is
being built near a coal mine just outside the park. The wave of
change is just beginning in Alaska, has hit the hardest at Denali
due to its accessibility, and argues for immediate monitoring
activities to address these issues.

The monitoring program developed here will have wide application to
other national park units in Alaska because the same basic array of
issues are likely to affect those areas in the future. It provides
a testing ground for many basic monitoring protocols that could
eventually be modified to meet the specific needs of the other park
areas.






